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AUTOMATIC TRASH 
COLLECTION UPDATE FOR 

BALDWIN COUNTY 

GET ALL THE DETAILS ON PAGE 2 >>
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Waste Management Trucks Change to Automated 
Trash Collection: New Guidelines Below 
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UGA Extension - Baldwin County Office 
Receives New Van

On December 20th, UGA Extension-Baldwin County Office staff and participants thanked 
Chair Emily C. Davis for the new van the commissioners purchased for the students. This 
van will be used to transport the students to events throughout the region.

Commissioners Thank Citizens TJ Webster and 
Danny Register for Civic Involvement

Baldwin County elected officials 
appreciate citizens who are actively 
involved in improving their 
neighborhoods. Because of the 
efforts of Mr. TJ Webster and Mr. 
Danny Register, the Coopers and Dixon 
Heights areas are much improved. 
Several infrastructure improvements 
have been made. The Coopers Station is 
now a staffed fire station. Coopers Park 
has improved greatly and will receive 
more amenities in the near future. 
Dixon Heights has new water lines and 
improved fire protection as well. We 
applaud Mr. Webster and Mr. 
Register for their neighborhood 
advocacy. 
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The second Community HOME Investment Program (CHIP) home has been completed! 
ServPro served as the general contractor for this project. The Georgia Department of 
Community Affairs (DCA) granted funds to Habitat for Humanity - Baldwin County for 
these projects. The third house will be done in January. Bids for houses 4-6 are due on 
January 12, 2024.

Second CHIP Home Reaches Completion

Pictured above, left: Inspector Kevin Burnley, and pictured above on the right is Jason 
Latimer, the owner of ServPro. Because over 50% of CHIP funds will expended by end of 
January 2024, Baldwin County is eligible to apply for a 2024 CHIP grant. The 
commissioners approved submitting the application, and staff members and grant 
administrator Rhonda Gilbert are working to prepare the submission. 

Commisioners Gift Bicycles to County Youth
U Create Macon (UCM) is the 
one-stop shop for youth 
biking in the region, with a goal 
to have a youth biking hub in 
each county. They have 
partnered with the Middle 
Georgia Regional Commission, 
which supplies bicycles to 
counties and cities that apply for a 
grant. MGRC provides Outride

bikes for each county to start their program. Baldwin County was a grant recipient, and on 
December 19th, Baldwin County commissioners gifted bicycles to county youth. This is the first 
regional push to get more kids on bikes.
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2023 Baldwin County Year In Review 


